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As Superintendent Austin Beutner explained in his October 5, 2020 Letter to the School Community, Los Angeles 
Unified School District is offering free COVID-19 tests to all students. The virus testing program is now underway and 
it’s time for our school to be tested. We are asking parents to make an appointment for an initial test now to help us 
prepare for the opening of school for in-person instruction.  Although the date when schools will re-open for in-person 
instruction is not yet known, taking an initial test now will provide valuable information about the incidence of COVID-19 
in the communities we serve.  This information will help the scientists, researchers and epidemiologists who are 
assisting with the program. The baseline testing will help reduce the spread of the disease by identifying those with the 
virus so they can be kept apart from others. Immediately prior to the reopening of schools, all students and staff who will 
be returning to schools, will be provided with a further, back-to-school, baseline test.  
 
Please schedule an appointment for your child at https://achieve.lausd.net/covidtestingappt. You will need your child’s 
student ID number to schedule an appointment.  You may obtain your child’s student ID number by accessing the 
Parent Portal at https://parentportalapp.lausd.net/parentaccess/ or by calling our LAUSD hotline at 213-443-1300.  Once 
you’ve made the appointment, you will receive a confirmation email with details.  Please be prepared to show the email 
on your phone or print out the confirmation and bring it with you to the appointment. Thank you for your participation in 
this important program. I also want to remind you to vote...make your voice heard. I welcome your feedback at 
pdamonte@lausd.net 
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Staff Profile: Ms. Marci Edge, Monlux Elementary 

Student Profile:  Kenneth DeLeon, Cardenas Elementary 

 
 

 

Ms. Marci Edge, a second grade teacher at Monlux STEM Magnet. Building relationships with her stu-
dents and families in the virtual world has become more than she could ever imagine. Her students and 
families are meeting every challenge with passion, creativity, knowledge and understanding. They roll 
with technology when it doesn't go our way, and reach out to each other to help trouble shoot prob-
lems. Ms. Edge feels  so lucky to be the teacher of her Second Grade Superstars and their fami-
lies.   Thank you Ms. Edge for your ongoing dedication and for all you do to make Monlux Elementary a 
better place for students, parents, and staff.   

Kenneth De Leon started at Cardenas Elementary School as a kindergartener. He has been one of the 
schools model students.  He not only does extremely well academically, but he is also a genuinely great 
young man. He is a leader when working with his classmates in pairs or in small groups. His knowledge 
and skills have helped him and the classmates for whom he models. As a person, Kenneth has shown 
kindness, respect and all the other character traits that contribute to making a great student. Principal 
Islas-Munoz  attributes his success as an exceptional student and as a model citizen to his parents 
whom she has witnessed first hand their support for Kenneth since he's been a student at Cardenas. 
Congratulations to Kevin for being recognized as a model student. 
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Board Member Scott Schmerelson and the LAUSD Board Standing with the 
Armenian People and the Republic of Artsakh  

Los Angeles (Oct. 6, 2020) The Los Angeles Unified School District Board of Education today unanimously adopted 
an emergency resolution, authored by Board Member Scott Schmerelson, condemning Azerbaijani aggression 
against Armenia. “ 

I am pleased that my colleagues joined me in calling out the outrageous and immoral attack on Armenia,” said 
Schmerelson, who represents the LAUSD’s Third Board District. “Innocent Armenian civilians are dying as a result of 
this unprovoked attack on their country by Azerbaijan. It is important for people around the world to condemn the out-
rageous aggression. 

” The resolution was co-sponsored by LAUSD Board Members Jackie Goldberg and Kelly Gonez and states that “on 
September 26, 2020 Azerbaijan’s military forces launched a deadly and unprovoked attack against the Republic of 
Artsakh, including that country’s capital city, Stepanakert.” The invasion of the mostly Armenian region is a “direct 
threat not only to the Armenian population that has lived in Artsakh for millennia, but also to regional stability funda-
mental to United States’ interests 

“I am proud to co-sponsor this resolution to stand in solidarity with our Armenian families in Board District 6 and 
throughout Southern California,” stated Board Member Kelly Gonez, another co-sponsor of the resolution. "The US 
must call for an immediate ceasefire and require that Turkey stop destabilizing the region with its direct support of 
Azerbaijan's offensive. We stand by our Armenian students and educators and call for peace and self-determination 
for the people of Artsakh." ...“We welcome students and families from all over the world,” Superintendent Austin 
Beutner said.   


